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MINUTES 
PTRC August 5, 2015 

 

Members Present: 

Councilwoman Marikay Abuzuaiter, City of Greensboro 
Commissioner Kevin Austin, Yadkin County 
Mayor Joe Bennett, City of Thomasville 
Mayor Jimmy Blake, Town of Biscoe 
Mayor Buddy Boggs, Town of Haw River 
Commissioner John Ferguson, Davie County 
Councilman Alvin Foster, Town of Yanceyville 
Chairman Darrell Frye, Randolph County 
Commissioner Ernest Lankford, Stokes County 
Councilwoman Molly Leight, City of Winston-Salem 
Commissioner Linda Massey, Alamance County 
Commissioner Wayne Moore, Town of Jonesville 
Chairman Jackie Morris, Montgomery County 
Mayor Dan Pugh, Town of Lewisville 
Mayor Bert Lance Stone, City of Archdale 
Commissioner Don Truell, Davidson County 
Mayor Keith Volz, Town of Jamestown 
Mayor Pro Tem Steve Yokeley, City of Mount Airy 
 
 
Members Absent 
 
Councilman Latimer Alexander, City of High Point 
Mayor Dwight Atkins, Town of Pilot Mountain 
Councilman Dillard Burnette, City of King 
Commissioner Zane Cardwell, Rockingham County 
Councilman Darryl Carter, City of Eden 
Commissioner Nathaniel Hall, Caswell County 
Mayor Pro Tem Will Marklin, Town of Mocksville 
Commissioner Walter Marshall, Forsyth County 
Vice Chairman Larry Phillips, Surry County 
Mayor Ronnie Wall, City of Burlington 
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Chairman Molly Leight welcomed the PTRC Executive Committee and called the meeting to 

order at 12:00 p.m.  She requested a moment of silence and then led the Executive 

Committee in the Pledge of Allegiance.   

1. Request for approval of June 3, 2015 PTRC Executive Committee minutes, Molly 

Leight, PTRC Chair 

a. There being no questions, a motion was made by Mr. Wayne Moore. 

b. The motion was seconded by Mr. Joe Bennett. 

c. The June 3, 2015 PTRC Executive Committee minutes were approved. 

 

2. Request for authorization to approve contract with NC Forest Service for Healthy 

Forests for Clean Waters Symposium, Joy Fields, PTRC Planner II 

a. Ms. Fields stated that the purpose of this contract is to develop and present 

workshops about water quality and forest cover in the High Rock Watershed.  

The contract provides $3,000 in funds from the NC Forest Service with no 

matching requirement. She added that these funds will be used by her to 

organize and implement a workshop for planners, elected officials and interested 

community members.  In addition to organizing the Healthy Forests for Clean 

Waters Symposium, a document highlighting the importance of forest cover on 

water quality will be developed.  The symposium will be held during the last 

week of August with an alternate date in the first week of September.  The 

contract begins July 13, 2015 and ends September 30, 2015. 

b. Chairman Leight asked Ms. Fields where the symposium would be held.  Ms.  

Fields responded that it would most likely be held at the Davie Library 

Multipurpose room. 

c. There being no other question, a motion was made by Mr. Alvin Foster. 

d. The motion was seconded by Mr. Don Truell. 

e. Request for authorization to approve contract with NC Forest Service for Healthy 

Forests for Clean Waters Symposium was approved. 

 

3. Request for authorization to apply for $29,920 in grant funds from the Winston-Salem 

Foundation’s Women’s Fund, Robin Howell, PTRC Criminal Justice Programs Director 

a. Mr. Dolge presented on behalf of Ms. Howell.  He stated that the Criminal Justice 

Department is requesting authorization to apply for $29,920 in grant funds from 

the Winston-Salem Foundation's Women's Fund to develop a community-based 

collaborative and corresponding program curriculum that will address the 

unique re-entry issues of female offenders who are mothers.  The pilot will be 

offered to participants in the Criminal Justice Department’s “Project Re-entry” 

and “Treatment for Effective Community Supervision” services. 
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b. Chairman Leight clarified that this would last one year.  Mr. Dolge agreed and 

stated that this would take place in Winston-Salem. 

c. Mr. John Ferguson asked if this is a renewable grant or a one-time occurrence.  

Mr. Dolge responded that this is a model for a potential new program. 

d. There being no other questions, a motion was made by Mr. Keith Volz. 

e. The motion was seconded by Mr. Jimmy Blake. 

f. Request for authorization to apply for $29,920 in grant funds from the Winston-

Salem Foundation’s Women’s Fund was approved. 

 

4. Request for approval of Workers’ Compensation Agreement, Robin Shelton, PTRC 

Finance Director 

a. Ms. Shelton announced that the Finance Department is requesting approval of 

an agreement to join the Group Self-Insurance Pool for Workers’ Compensation 

with the North Carolina Interlocal Risk Management Agency.  She added that this 

Workers’ Compensation agreement will cover all employees of the Piedmont 

Triad Regional Council for the 15-16 fiscal year. 

b. Mr. Dolge asked Ms. Shelton to explain why the PTRC has not been with this 

company in the past.  Ms. Shelton explained that this program would insure 

everyone excluding workforce participant staff and that the last two years PTRC 

was with Eastern Alliance.  Mr. Dolge commented that this is positive due to the 

lowered costs. 

c. There being no other questions or comments, a motion was made by Mr. Jimmy 

Blake. 

d. The motion was seconded by Ms. Marikay Abuzuaiter. 

e. Request for approval of Workers’ Compensation Agreement was approved. 

 

5. Request for authorization to modify Guilford County and Greensboro Rehabilitation 

Agreement, Michael Blair, Housing Director 

a. Mr. Dolge stated that this item would be pulled for this meeting and added that 

the PTRC Housing Department is currently doing Housing Rehab work for 

Guilford County. 

 

6. Executive Director’s Report, Matthew Dolge, PTRC Executive Director 

a. Weatherization Assistance Program Reimbursement 

i. Mr. Dolge reminded the Executive Committee that this issue had been 

mentioned at the June meeting.  He provided the Board with a copy of a 

letter he had written to Mr. Martin Kuehnmann.  He stated that PTRC 
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needs to ensure that the auditors are happy with this response and 

added that they are fine with the way we have handled the issue thus far. 

ii. He added that this has a big impact on PTRC moving forward. 

iii. Mr. Ernest Lankford asked if there was a big cost associated with 

responding to this issue.  Mr. Dolge said there was a big cost and that all 

of the work that PTRC has done was probably work that Weatherization 

should have done prior to giving PTRC a finding. 

iv. Mr. Dan Pugh stated that he appreciated Mr. Dolge and PTRC staff 

standing firm on this issue and that he knows it has been difficult.  Mr. 

Dolge stated that he appreciated that and that he thinks the money to 

resolve the issue has been well worth it, simply money he wishes PTRC 

didn’t have to spend. 

 

7. New Business Item #1: Request for authorization to enter into agreement with the 

City of High Point to provide classification and pay services for a fee of $21,000 for the 

fiscal year 2016, Matt Reece, PTRC Assistant Director 

a. Mr. Reece thanked the Executive Committee for their time.  He stated that PTRC 

provides management services to member governments for a variety studies 

including classification and pay review.  The City of High Point is requesting these 

services for the 2015 – 2016 fiscal year.  He added that PTRC will receive a fee of 

$21,000 for providing these services to the City of High Point.  PTRC has provided 

these service to the City of High Point since 1993.  This agreement extends the 

provision of service through the 2016 fiscal year.   

b. There being no questions, a motion was made by Mr. Darrell Frye. 

c. The motion was seconded by Mr. Jimmy Blake. 

d. Request for authorization to enter into agreement with the City of High Point to 

provide classification and pay services for a fee of $21,000 for the fiscal year 

2016 was approved. 

 

8. New Business Item #2: Request for Approval of Fourth (Final) Budget Revision for FY 

2014-15, Robin Shelton, PTRC Finance Director 

a. Ms. Shelton stated that the Finance Department requests approval of a revision 

to the 2014-2015 budget of the Piedmont Triad Regional Council that affected 

the general fund only.  The revised Budget Ordinance is attached on pages 6-7. 

b. There being no questions, a motion was made by Mr. Keith Volz. 

c. The motion was seconded by Ms. Marikay Abuzuaiter. 

d. Request for approval of fourth (final) budget revision for FY 2014-2015 was 

approved. 
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e. Ms. Shelton gave the Executive Committee an update on the auditors.  She 

stated that they have been doing preliminary work and will be at PTRC at the end 

of August to start the main audit work.  Mr. Dolge stated that PTRC would be 

reminding the Board about the audit on a regular basis and wants the Board to 

be comfortable with the schedule moving forward. 

 

9. Informational Items: 2015 Annual Grady Hunter Regional Excellence Award & 2015 

Annual Randall Lake Billings Public Service Award, Molly Leight, PTRC Chair 

a. Chairman Leight reminded the Board to send in nominations to Cassidy Pritchard 

by September 30th and that the October Board meeting will be at Triad Park in 

Kernersville. 

 

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

 

__________________________________ 

Molly Leight, PTRC Chairman 

 

___________________________________ 

Cassidy Pritchard, Acting Clerk 
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